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Website:
· The NCYSA website continues to be a valuable resource, with 514,100 views in 2024. Thank you for utilizing the site to stay informed about all things NCYSA. 
· We appreciate everyone visiting the website to stay updated and connected with NCYSA!

Social Media:
· NCYSA is currently active on Facebook and Instagram. We do have a YouTube account that we use for videos.
· NCYSA’s social media platforms have grown surprisingly well over the last year; our accounts are performing very well on social media for our size in comparison to entities such as other state associations and USYS - increased followers across all platforms; more “likes”/reshares on Instagram vs Facebook.
· Analytics from social media platforms (especially Facebook) show that NCYSA reaches many more people through various engagements outside of likes, comments, and shares.
· The support and interaction from our clubs this past year has been much appreciated! Always open to and looking for input from our clubs on how to interact more and on what content you’d like to see/engage with.
· In 2025, we are looking to increase content from our partners across our social media platforms.

Brevo:
· For the last full year, we have utilized the mass email marketing platform, Brevo, for our monthly newsletter, The Sideline Update. This system has allowed us to make a more appealing newsletter and send to a much broader audience. General analytics are available per newsletter and are positive each month. We can look to upgrade our membership to allow for a deeper analysis of what content is being consumed by our members.
· We have begun to use Brevo as a marketing tool for the NCYSA brand to let our members know who we are and what we do and send out more appealing and interactive email blasts. We hope to continue to build on this.
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